The Grove Primary School

Campkin Road, Cambridge. CB4 2NB

Tel: 01223 577017 Fax: 01223 577018

Email office@grove.cambs.sch.uk Web www.thegroveschool.net Headteacher Ms Karen Martin



Wednesday 9th October 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

Our Harvest Festival assembly is approaching on <u>Thursday 17th October</u> and is a time when we share our thanks for all that we have. Due to space, this celebration is for children only.

We have decided to support those in need in our area by donating our food collection to *The Red Hen Project* and the *Cambridge Cyrenians*. The Cambridge Cyrenians provide accommodation for 104 homeless men and women in Cambridge, making up one third of all supported housing in the city. They believe in homes, not hostels, and the majority of their accommodation is in 3-5 bed houses. As well as providing housing they also provide specialised support and services.

If you would like to donate something, please could you choose items from the list below:

- Tinned vegetables, rice pudding or tinned fruit
- Long life items such as fruit juice, milk (not soya/almond), long life puddings
- Jars of pasta sauce and sauce mix
- Instant mash
- Instant coffee (small jars)
- Instant noodles
- Cooking oil (500ml preferred or 1 litre)
- Granulated sugar (500g preferred or 1kg)
- Jams or other spreads
- · Packets or tins of instant custard
- Snacks: crisps, nuts, fruit bars, sweets, biscuits

If you would like to donate, please send something from the list into school with your child. Donations should be brought to school by the morning of **Wednesday 16th October**, in advance of the assembly.

Many thanks,

Mrs Alison Cowe



















